
PUBLIC NOTICE 
The Maryland Department of Natural Resources 

Fishing and Boating Services 
Proposed – Boating Speed Limit – Ocean City—Back Bay Areas. 

 
The Secretary of the Department of Natural Resources proposes to amend Regulation .01 under COMAR 
08.18.18 Ocean City—Back Bay Areas. The purpose of this action is to amend the existing Fenwick 
Ditch speed zone area by establishing a minimum wake zone near the southern end portion of the current 
Fenwick Ditch speed zone area. Thus, a portion of the current Fenwick Ditch area will continue to have a 
6-knot speed limit zone effective at all times, while a southern-end portion will have a minimum wake 
zone. Comments concerning this regulation will be accepted through February 10, 2025. Please visit the 
Changes to Boating Regulations webpage for additional information 
at  https://dnr.maryland.gov/boating/Pages/regulations/changes_boating.aspx#wcfd 

 
         Josh Kurtz 

Secretary of Natural Resources 
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